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A Way Forward Respecting Inherent Dignity

Forced interventions to correct, improve or alleviate any actual or perceived impairment have no place in a society that respects the inherent dignity and worth of every human being.  

We have agreed that it is a principle of this Convention to accept disability as part of human diversity and humanity.  A person’s impairment should not be an excuse for violence in the name of healing.  

It is also a principle of this Convention to respect individual autonomy, including the freedom to make one’s own choices.  How to deal with an impairment, even one that appears to be an emergency, is a matter for individual decision-making.  It is highly personal and draws on instinct, emotion, spiritual and philosophical values, and evaluation of the alternatives.  Sometimes medical solutions cause much more harm than good, and the person on whose body it will be carried out is in the best position to say whether the risk is worth any potential value.

Forced interventions in the mental health context are especially related to legal capacity.  Because mental health interventions are said to be necessary to restore a person to full decision-making capacity, there is no room for disagreement either with diagnosis or proposed treatment.  This is contrary to the support model of legal capacity, as well as our equal right to free and informed consent to health care.  The support model requires respectful, patient interactions to make it safe for a person to express him or herself – the opposite of the “doctor knows best” attitude that is often coupled with cruelty and enforced with violence.  

The IDC maintains that forced interventions to correct, improve or alleviate any actual or perceived impairment belong in the article on torture.  To achieve the standard most protective of the human rights of people with disabilities, a provision on the right to respect for integrity of the person should also be included in the article.  This would allow us to address a broad category of human rights violations that we commonly experience.

In no case can the IDC accept language in the Convention that takes an equivocal position on forced interventions or suggests that the right to respect for integrity of the person can ever be legitimately compromised.

We hope to work with interested delegations to solve any problems with the text based on these principles.  In this article we are making the paradigm shift from seeing people with disabilities as the subjects of medical expertise, to respecting us in all our diversity as equal members of society whose pain is acknowledged and whose contributions and inherent worth are valued.

